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Dear Mr Brown

Powergen’s Undertaking to the Secretary of State for Trade and Industry Not To Purchase Midland’s Electricity plc

I am writing in respect of the above Ofgem consultation paper.

In considering whether or not Powergen should be placed in a position that would enable it to purchase Midland’s Electricity, Scottish and Southern Energy (SSE) believe that it is important to consider the issue in the wider context of the European energy market.  

Powergen is owned by the German utility E.ON.  In assessing whether E.ON should be in a position to further penetrate the UK energy market, we therefore believe that it is appropriate to consider E.ON’s position in its own “domestic” energy market and the extent to which the German market is open to competition.

The European Commission’s Second Benchmarking Report on the Implementation of the Internal Electricity and Gas Market, published on 1 October 2002, shows that while the German electricity and gas markets are nominally 100% open, there remain a number of substantial barriers to entry.  Furthermore, we note that E.ON’s merger with Rurhgas has not yet been cleared and is currently the subject of a court injunction.

Given that the German market is effetively closed to competition and that E.ON is currently the subject of a court injunction in relation to its merger with Rurhgas, we do not believe that E.ON should be in a position to purchase any addition market power within other sectors of the European energy market.   We therefore do not believe that Powergen should be in a position to purchase Midland’s Electricity until, at the very least, the issues surrounding E.ON’s merger with Rhurgas have been resolved.

To the extent that these undertakings – which were voluntarily entered into by Powergen – achieve that, they should not be removed.

Yours sincerely

Rob McDonald

Group Regulation Manger

